To: The Vienna Town Council and Town Manager

From: Ed Somers, Chair, Transportation Safety Commission

Subject: Bike Corral on Church Street - Proposed Relocation

Date: July 25, 2018

During a meeting of the Transportation Safety Commission (TSC) on June 26, 2018, there was a discussion held, as noticed and signed prior to the meeting, regarding the location of the existing bike corral on Church Street.

Concern had been expressed to several members of the Bicycle Advisory Committee (BAC) that the corral, in its current location, is not being well used. It should be noted that the corral was designed to moveable.

Following a discussion, the TSC approved the following motion:

"Town Council should consider moving the bike corral on Church Street from its current location between the entrance to Cocoa Vienna (108 Church Street NE) and the entrance to Diamond Spa (120 Church Street NE). The first choice for relocation is the parking spot in front of Terra Christa (130 Church Street NW). The second choice for relocation is the parking spot in front of Rita's Italian Ice (114 Church Street NW)."

The motion was made by Commissioner Beth Eachus, seconded by Commissioner Keith Aimone, and carried unanimously by a vote of 6 to 0. Vice Chair Allison, Commissioner Rak and Commissioner Strunk were not in attendance.